Canosia Township

4896 Midway Road Duluth, Minnesota 55811 Voice/Fax 218-729-9833

Town Board: Chair Kevin Comnick, Supervisor Kurt Brooks, Supervisor Daniel J. Golen Clerk Susan Krasaway, Treasurer Cheryl Borndal

MINUTES: ROAD TOUR April 26, 2019

<u>ATTENDING</u>: Chair Kevin Comnick, Supervisor Kurt Brooks, Supervisor Dan Golen, Clerk Susan Krasaway, and Road Foreman Gary Oswell. Chair Comnick called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m. The board met at the town hall and then rode in Gary Oswell's vehicle to inspect several township roads.

During the inspection, the board discussed the following roads and issues:

- Tomak Road: will need grading as soon the road dries up; will assess other needs after grading
- Eckstrom Road: possible ditching close to Martin Rd (measurements still needed); may need gravel
- Alder Road: possible gravel needed
- Christianson Road: has a solid base and is in good condition, due in part to the crushed concrete added in 2017. If
 the township board were interested in blacktopping additional roads (and the affected residents voiced their interest
 in doing so), Christianson may be a good candidate for paving
- Roadway at the Rec Area: Comnick would like to see the remaining roadway at the rec area blacktopped
- Lockwood Lane: the board reviewed both the condition of Lockwood Ln. and the signage issues mentioned at past
 meetings. The supervisors agreed the current signage is adequate and in compliance with all rules and regulations
- Townline Road: the road is holding up nicely, but there is a need for additional ditching. Comnick and Oswell will to discuss this with the homeowners affected if the board decides to move forward after taking the necessary measurements, etc.
- Paved road projects scheduled for this summer: scrub sealing on Holly Ln., Shady Ln., Spruce Ln. and S. Pike Lake Rd; striping on Vaux Road, Kehtel Road and Lakeway Drive

The board did meet with the homeowners on S. Pike Lake Rd. who requested their portion of their road be scrubsealed as well. The supervisors again explained that they have reviewed the maps indicating that their portion is platted but is not owned by either the township or county. Oswell confirmed that the township has never maintained it during his 30 years with Canosia; the board has no responsibility or right to start maintaining it now. Their portion of the road is also very narrow and ends in a garage which makes it unsuitable for heavy machinery to work on it regardless. The board suggested the residents call SLC engineer Steve Krasaway for further information.

APPROVED:

Respectfully sub	mitted,
	/
Susan Krasaway	Clerk
May 1, 2019	U

Kevin L. Comnick, Chair May 1, 2019